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NotreMondeNotreMonde Co-curriculars 

Long before my friends and I could read, we started 
a “reading club”. We couldn’t read, but we had great 
imaginations. We retold our favourite stories from 
memory; and when we did not know the story, 
we deduced what we imagined the story was and 
crafted our own from the pictures.

I was read to by my family, friends and neighbours. 
They made reading magical, and I was simply mes-
merized. I felt special, and cherished the experience.

I couldn’t wait to write my own stories!  

My first attempt at writing was writing ‘back-
wards’ - as in Arabic. It never occurred to me 
that my written ‘words’ were gibberish because 
I was never made to feel like my scribbling was 
all nonsense. We had a family friend, Dave, who 
could “decode” my gibberish, and I was floored 
that he understood my stories. This inspired me 
to “write” more. I now realize the gift Dave gave 
me, and the encouragement I received as a child.

I was empowered, and that self-confidence has led 
me to many great adventures. I went on to have 
a career in broadcasting, scripting my own radio 
shows in prime time programming, and writing 
human-interest stories for a local newspaper in 
Japan, Australia, Vancouver and Victoria respectively. 
One of my radio programs was voted best show 
in prime time in a demographic of 25 million.

Family Literacy Day is about sharing the joy of 
the written word with your children. A national 
awareness initiative held on January 27 annually, its 

purpose is to raise awareness of the importance 
of reading and engaging in other literacy-related 
activities as a family. Just 15 minutes a day can 
improve a child’s literacy skills dramatically, and can 
help a parent improve their skills as well.

According to Aristotle, “We are what we repeat-
edly do. Excellence then is not an act, but a habit.” 
Indeed practice makes perfect. Fifteen minutes a 
day is all you need to can help instill wonder and 
creativity in your children.

I began a reading club at the start of the school 
year, thanks to the prodding of a student named 
Anna. Our group has been reading for a minimum 
of 15 minutes a day on their own, together as a 
group, and one-on-one with me. This practice has 
especially assisted in supporting those who need 
more practice, especially in reading French mate-
rial. On a personal level, my goal in initiating this 
program is to instill self-esteem, confidence, and 
a desire for life-long learning, in a fun and creative 
learning environment. 

Imagine my delight when students now scramble 
to read with me!

Family Literacy Day
 Passing on a Legacy 

and Love of Learning

Tips by Robert Munsch on 

how to read to your children:  
1) Be crazy, animated and interesting; 
2) Use accents and different voices; 
3) Engage your children and use your child’s 
name

By Mme. Eb Johnson 
ejohnson@cfis.com

I would like to thank the parents, teachers and staff who supported me in seeing CFIS’ 
inaugural Family Literacy Day celebrations to fruition.

Thank you for making this a historic event for the children. I value the time you took 
to prepare, and the passion you exuded in sharing your favourite story with us. I saw in 

the children the same wonderment I experienced as a child.
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NotreMonde Awards and recognition

Teachers and students nominated a represen-
tative from each class who demonstrated 
kindness with citizenship as they relate to 

our school and UNESCO values. In our report 
cards, these aspects are evaluated in the following 
ways: 

•	 Treating peers with kindness;

•	 Working and playing cooperatively;

•	 Demonstrating empathy for the feelings     	
	 of others;

•	 Showing respect and kindness;

•	 Listening with heart; and

•	 Taking care of school facilities.

For more information, please contact Mme. 
Nicola Camirand, Principal of Elementary, at  
ncamirand@cfis.com. 

Friendship Nominees
Troisième année
Taylor L. ’24
Khushi S. ’24
Brenton M. ’24
Sadie K. ’24 
4ième année
Zara S. ’23
Elizabeth E. ’23
Megan H. ’23
Sabine U. ’23

5ième année
Ethan M. ’22
Kendra W. ’22 
Alexander H. ’22

6ième année
George H. ’21
Gabriela C. ’21
Jack D. ’21

ECE
Lochlan P. ’29
Frances D. ’29
Arabella P. ’28
Molly B. ’28
Victoria C. ’28
Alyssa N. ’28
Lily L.. ’28
Zainab J. ’27
Victoria M. ’27
Emily C. ’27
Lincoln K. ’27

Première année
Kate B. ’26
Stefangelo W. ’26
Daniel S-C. ’26
Sierra H. ’26

Deuxiéme année
Mackenzie B. ’25
Madison Q. ’25
Angela G. ’25
Soren K. ’25
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NotreMonde Sports and the outdoors

Jeux Francophone 
Francophone Games
This year the Francophone games will be held in 
Camrose, Alberta, on May 22, 23, and 24.

Calgary students in grades 7 to 9 are eligible to try 
out for 3 v 3 basketball, badminton, soccer (co-ed) 
and cross-country running. Students in grades 10 
to 12 can try out for volleyball, 3 v 3 basketball, 
ball hockey, badminton and cross-country running.

For more information and to register visit 
www.lafsfa.ca or contact Mme. Sabine Crandall at 
scrandall@cfi s.com. 

Birdies soon to fl y

Badminton will start the second week in March. 
Mme. Crandall is busy planning preparation tour-
naments before the all-day CISAA Championships 
on April 15 for junior high students at the Sunridge 
Badminton Centre. The Senior High CISAA 
Championship will be on April 16 at the Sunridge 
Badminton Centre. - Sabine Crandall

Outdoor 
education 

option
Fun and fi tness was to be had during outdoor 
education’s venture to Kananaskis!

Badminton will start the second week in March. 
Mme. Crandall is busy planning preparation tour-
naments before the all-day CISAA Championships 
on April 15 for junior high students at the Sunridge 
Badminton Centre. The Senior High CISAA 
Championship will be on April 16 at the Sunridge 
Badminton Centre. - Sabine Crandall


